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President's Letter 
Dear Alumni: 
As most of you are aware, there have been 
many changes of great significance at the 
University of Tampa during the past year, 
among these the departure of President 
Owens and my appointment as the interim 
president. During this brief period as 
interim president, I have become more 
than ever convinced of the importance of 
the small, private institution in the 
American system of higher education. 
The University of Tampa, its faculty, staff 
and board of trustees have made every 
effort to constantly improve the 
educational opportunities offered by this 
institution. We have significantly raised the 
high school grade point average for 
incoming freshmen over the past four 
years. We have also raised the 
professional level of our faculty. Today, 
over 75 percent of our faculty hold Ph.D.s, 
with the science and mathematics division 
boasting 100 percent membership in that 
exclusive academic club. We have added 
new courses at both the graduate and 
undergraduate level. Our division of 
education now offers graduate 
concentrations in elementary education, 
social science, english, industrial arts, 
educational administration and physical 

education. The university also offers 
the graduate degree in business 
administration, and the program has been 
exceptionally well received by the Tampa 
business community. 
Our fall enrollment is expected to be 
approximately 1,700 undergraduate 
students, and we anticipate over 500 
enrollees in our various graduate 
programs. 
To serve this large, diversified student 
body, we have made every effort to 
upgrade the physical facilities of the 
institution. The main lobby in Plant Hall has 
been renovated and the Western 
Civilization corridor continues to grow as 
rooms are donated and decorated by 
various groups and individuals. 
A major renovation has been underway in 
all dormitories to improve living conditions 
for all on campus students. To this end, we 
have purchased the College Inn and 
Denny's Restaurant property on the 
Hillsborough River and Kennedy 
Boulevard. With this acquisition, we should 
have adequate dormitory facilities to carry 
us into the 1980s. 
To my mind, the future of the University of 
Tampa looks bright. Over the next few 
years, we will have a new president to 
continue the job of developing and building 
the University of Tampa. 
To accomplish this, we need your support 
as alumni. The institution is as much yours 
as it is the current students. I ask each of 
you to become an active University of 
Tampa advocate, to encourage young 
people in your communities to continue 
their education at the University of Tampa. 
I hope you will support the university in its 
future endeavors by personal involvement 
as the university's sponsors and by 
your generous support of our annual 
fund drives. 

Interim president Fred D. Learey 

Our mission is to provide an excellent 
educational opportunity for all people from 
wherever they may come. I encourage 
each of you to assume the role of 
University of Tampa advocates and ask 
your support for the institution both now 
and in the future. 
Sincerely, 

Fred D. Learey 
Interim President 





SPORTS 
For Men's Crew, 
Life is but a Dream. 
Victory did not look promising as the sun 
bore down on biceps moving in an easy 
cadence. Boats raced by, leaving in 
the distance the University of Tampa 
men's crew. 

Coach Tom Feaster looks back on that 
April day in Philadelphia when a 
disciplined UT team finally took the lead in 
the last 500 meters of a 2,000-meter race 
to win the varsity four with coxswain 
competition of the Small College 
Championships at the Dad Vail Regatta. 
"They rowed consistently 34 beats to a 
minute from the start and did not panic 
even though the other crews jumped 
out at the start because of a much 
higher cadence (strokes per minute)," 
Feaster said. 
The team competed against 21 colleges 
and universities, ranging from the Coast 
Guard Academy to the University of 
Virginia. 

The scent of victory was strengthened last 
March when UT's men's and women's 
crews captured first places in the varsity 
four with coxswain competition of the 
Small College Southern Regional 
Championships at Stone Mountain, Ga. 
The women's crew went on to place fourth 
in the national competition. 

Feaster, who will coach both men's and 
women's crew this fall, offered thumbnail 
descriptions of team members who 
captured that elusive national 
championship in Philadelphia. 

Harry Edenfield, a junior from Jacksonville 
and the crew's stroke: "He's 6-foot-3 1/2, 
195 pounds. He is big and strong with 
gigantic legs and thighs which are 
extremely important in rowing." 

Nancy Williams, a junior from Potomac, 
Md., and the team's coxswain: "Being light 
is very important for the coxswain (who 

steers the boat). She is a little thing and 
weighs about 106." 
Jeff Grimner, a 6-foot-2, 185-pound 
sophomore from Philadelphia: "He had 
never rowed until the fall of last year. He's 
a good weight-lifter and he runs well. He's 
got a good attitude, a competitor. He 
doesn't like to be beaten." 

Kirk Logan, the sophomore team captain 
from Jacksonville and a member of 1975's 
undefeated freshman crew: "He shared a 
lot of my responsibilities. He developed 
himself so much in two years. By the Dad 
Vail Regatta, he was 175 pounds at 
6-foot-2. He really built himself up by 
weightlifting." 

Joe O'Neill, a freshman and former prep 
football player in Philadelphia: "He's tough, 
6-foot-1 and 195 pounds. He never 
complains no matter how tough the 
training situations get. He would realize it 
was for his own good." 
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The crew returned to campus with the U.T. 
Bradley trophy, first awarded in 1969 in 
honor of a former Rollins College (Winter 
Park, Fla.) history professor who was 
unofficially designated the dean of Florida 
rowing. Until this year, out-of-state teams 
had won the trophy. 
Feaster credits the team's size — four tall, 
strong rowers — with making the 
impossible possible: coming from last 
place to nose out the University of 
Minnesota by 1 1/2 lengths at the finish line. 
Physically, the team compared favorably 
with the competition. 
Combined with the old intangible, a 
will-to-win, the recipe is a winner. 
"Most coaches don't have crews that have 
the confidence they did. They weren't that 
quick off the start; they tried it in practice," 
Feaster said. "They found out they 
could gain over the other teams and, 
psychologically, they were astute enough 
to know they would have to come 
from behind." 
Best size for rowers is 6-foot-4, 190 
pounds. UT's team averaged 6-foot-2, 180 
pounds, big enough to beat the odds. 

Feaster said that with no rowers among 
the 1977 graduates, he is hoping the 
varsity four with coxswain will remain 
intact. Three of the five row and study with 
the aid of merit scholarships which stress 
both academic and athletic achievement. 
The light fall crew schedule features the 
October Head of the Charles Regatta in 
Boston; Bottom of the Hillsborough 
Regatta in November; the Freshman 
Novice Regatta on Thanksgiving, Winter 
Park, and the Parent-Student Regatta 
during the October Parents' Weekend 
celebration at UT. 

By spring the competition will accelerate. 
There will be more regattas. Important 
regattas. Then the southern regionals and, 

hopefully, another trip to Philadelphia for 
the national small college championship. 
The crews are looking ahead, for both 
men's and women's competition. The 
rowers are bright. They are athletic. The 
fall crop includes seven freshmen 
coeds who are attending UT on merit 
scholarships. 
The coaching staff intends to see that they 
develop the disciplined, competitive spirit 
that has made the UT team number one. 
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Denny's, the College Inn were recently acquired by the university 

GROWING OUT 
College Inn, 
Denny's UT Property 

The increased dormitory space should 
satisfy the university's housing needs for 
the next two years. 

"This will fill our needs until 1980 as we 
project it now," Turner said. "With our 
retention rate going up, the need for 
dormitory space is going up." The 
university will house 949 students for the 
fall semester. 

The College Inn, formerly the Universal 
Host Motor Inn, and the Denny's property 
were acquired by First Federal Savings 
and Loan Association of Miami in July in a 
foreclosure suit against the owners, 
Associated Properties of Tampa. Salco 
One, Inc., a wholly owned subsidiary of 
First Federal, has managed the properties 
since the foreclosure. 

Rooms in the motel, renamed Rivershore 
Tower, have been furnished with single 

beds and desks, Turner said. Existing 
furniture will be auctioned off or sold at an 
undisclosed date. 

First Federal Savings and Loan 
Association of Miami will finance the first 
mortgage with five local banks financing 
the down payment. 

Denny's manager Ben Crisler said the 
restaurant probably will consider special 
student rates. Denny's, which has 
restaurant and lounge capacities of 96 and 
20 and is owned by Denny's Inc., of La 
Mirada, Calif., will lease the property from 
the university. 

The parking lot, south of Denny's on the 
west side of Parker Street, is being used 
for student vehicles. The lot formerly was 
reserved for personnel of GTE Data 
Services. 

The properties are guarded by campus 
police. 
Furniture and renovations reached 
$100,000 before Sept. 1, said Nick Dennis, 
the university's physical plant director. 

Two students are assigned to each room, 
with two rooms reserved for the resident 
director and one for laundry facilities. 

A three-parcel package including a motel 
expected to house 194 students has been 
acquired by the University of Tampa for 
$875,000 from First Federal Savings and 
Loan Association of Miami. 

The properties are the 100-room College 
Inn one block east of campus, the adjacent 
Denny's Restaurant and a 60-space 
parking lot. All are located on Parker Street 
in downtown Tampa. 

Walter 0. Turner, university housing 
director, said the five-year-old, 100-room 
motel is accommodating 194 male 
students for the fall semester, a resident 
director and laundry facilities. 
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NEWS REPORT 
After 14 years, 
Sliz wears many hats 
Edmund P. Sliz, vice president of business 
affairs for 14 years, was named executive 
vice president of the University of Tampa 
last June. Sliz is maintaining control of all 
business affairs while directing campus 
planning activites and utilization of 
unversity property. Interim president Fred 
D. Learey made the appointment. 

Edmund P. Sliz, executive vice president 

TRUSTEES ELECTED 
James W. Gray Jr., president of Flagship 
Bank of Tampa, was re-elected chairman 
of the University of Tampa's board of 
trustees this past summer. Elected to 
three-year terms on the board were G. 
Robert Blanchard, president of the Joseph 
L. Rozier Machinery Co.; Thomas E. 
Bronson, president of Florida Mining & 
Materials Corp.; J. Stewart Bryan, 
publisher of The Tampa Tribune and The 
Tampa Times; W. Scott Christopher, 
executive vice president of the Greater 
Tampa Chamber of Commerce; A. L. Ellis, 
chairman of the board of the Ellis Group of 
Banks; Harris H. Mullen, president of Trend 
Publications Inc., and Lester K. Olson, 
president of J. P. Griffin Inc. 

Officers are J. Thomas Touchton, general 
partner of The Witt Co., vice chairman and 
chairman of the executive committee; Mrs. 
Chester H. (Louise) Ferguson, Tampa civic 
leader, secretary; Herbert G. McKay, vice 
president of Reynolds Securities Inc., 
treasurer, and Edmund P Sliz, the 
university's executive vice president, 
assistant secretary/treasurer. 

FOUR PROFS AWARDED GRANTS 
Individual summer enrichment grants of 
$1,200 were awarded to four university 
professors credited by Dr. Michael J. 
Mendelsohn, vice president of academic 
affairs, "with an outstanding ability to 
continue to grow professionally." Relieved 
of summer teaching duties for the 
university's first selective sabbatical were 
Dr. Herman J. Saatkamp, associate 
professor of philosophy and religion; Dr. 
Joe Decker, associate professor of history; 
Richard Rodean, professor of music and 
chairman of the fine arts division, and Dr. 
Raymond A. Schlueter, assistant professor 
of biology. The professors were required to 
perform study or research projects, write 
scholarly articles or develop curriculum for 
their specialty areas. 

Richard Rodean 

WOMAN'S CLUB ASSISTS LIBRARY 
A gift of nearly $1,800 from the University 
of Tampa Woman's Club helped the 
campus Merl Kelce library purchase more 
than 4,000 microfiches (cards on 
microfilm) of needed resource magazines. 
Library director Lydia Acosta said the 
cards cover the gamut of general interest 
to academic magazines published in 
the 1960s. 

LANGUAGE ACADEMY HERE 
The American Language Academy, an 
intensive study program that teaches 
English proficiency skills to foreign 
students, was in operation at the university 
this month. Forty students were expected 
from Latin America, the Middle East, Far 
East, Europe, French-Canada and Africa. 
The academy's fifth branch program is 
being directed by Dr. Harvey Taylor, a 
linguist who has taught at the university 
level in Vietnam, Japan, Guam, Hawaii and 
the University of Michigan. 

Dr. Herman Saatkamp 
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Rene Gonzalez, wife Mary and children 
Juan Carlos and Maria Elena starred in the 
Spanish Little Theatre's production of "The 
King and I" on campus last year. 

SPANISH LITTLE THEATRE RETURNS 
The Spanish Little Theatre, under the 
direction of Rene Gonzalez, is beginning 
its second season in residence at the 
university. Last year the group, which 
presents musicals in Spanish, attracted 
impressive crowds to three performances 
in McKay Auditorium. Forerunner of the 
group was the Spanish Club, organized by 
alum Gonzalez on campus in 1958. 

LOHMAN GETS BATTALION 
Jack Lohman, associate professor of 
English, is now Lt. Col. Jack Lohman, U.S. 
Marine Corps Reserve. On Sept. 10, he will 
assume command of the Fourth Assault 
Amphibian Battalion on the Tampa side of 
Gandy Bridge. A Vietnam veteran who 
joined the university faculty in 1970, 
Lohman spends a portion of each summer 
on active duty with the Marine Corps. 
Four times yearly he holds seminars on 
ethics and humanities at Quantico (Va.) 
Marine Base. 

EUROPEAN TOUR A FIRST 
Fourteen teachers and one undergraduate 
student from Hillsborough and Pinellas 
counties studied London's public school 
system in a two-week tour guided by Dr. 
Ann Dolgin and Dr. Dan Smith, both 
associate professors of education. Dolgin 
said a comparison revealed the European 
principal has more autonomy than his 
American counterpart. "They decide how 
to spend the money and hire as many 
people as they want. Teachers and the 
principal get together and decide the way 
the curriculum is to be taught and how to 
allocate the budget. Each school has a 
great deal of autonomy." Following the 
academics, the group divided up for tours 
of Scotland; Paris, Rome and Madrid; 
and Vienna and Switzerland. The tour, 
made June 19—July 10, offered six 
graduate credits. 

Scene from a London public school was 
captured photographically by Dr. Ann 
Dolgin in a three-week study tour last 
summer. The young Londoners are shown 
receiving art lessons. 

TUITION CUT FOR LOCAL GRADS 
High School graduates from Pinellas and 
Hillsborough counties were eligible for 
$500 annual tuition credits this fall at the 
university, in an effort by the board of 
trustees to enroll more Tampa Bay area 
students. Graduates who have lived in 
either county for two years and enroll at the 
university as commuter students are 
eligible for the tuition cuts. 

PARENTS WEEKEND, 
HOMECOMING AHEAD 
Mark your calendar for two gala events. 
Parents Weekend is scheduled on campus 
Oct. 28-30. Regency Travel Agency's 
Sonny Yacker is coordinating a package 
Oct. 27 flight from brooklyn N.Y. for the 
festivities. Plan a spring vacation in Tampa 
around March 17-19 of next year. That's 
Homecoming, and preliminary planning 
indicates you won't want to be absent. 

Bulletin 
CHESHIRE NAMED PRESIDENT 

Dr. Richard D. Cheshire, 40-year-old vice 
president for public affairs at Colgate 
University, Hamilton, N.Y., will become the 
University of Tampa's seventh president in 
mid-October. Cheshire was named to the 
top post over 225 contenders by the 
presidential selection committee of the 
university's board of trustees. Fred D. 
Learey will remain as interim president 
until Cheshire takes office. 
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STUDIES 
3 New Degrees added 
to Curriculum. 
Two new undergraduate degrees and an 
expansion of the master's in education 
program are beefing up academics 
this fall. 
Majors in urban affairs and political 
science are being offered for the first time, 
under the direction of Dr. J. Richard Piper 
who said both will concentrate heavily on 
internships in local government. 
(Students in the division of social sciences 
have proved the effectiveness of similar 
internships, spending their final semester 
in the field with local and state law 
enforcement agencies.) 
Dr. Robert Kerstein, a political scientist 
with a specialty in urban affairs, has moved 
to UT from the University of North Carolina 
at Greensboro to teach the urban affairs 
courses. 
His students will study political science, 
sociology, economics and history, with core 
courses in urban affairs and urban 
planning. 
Piper, assistant professor of history and 
political science, said the expected 
cooperation of local government officials 
should enrich the fledgling majors. 

Specialists in most phases of government 
will be invited as guest lecturers. 
"We want to take advantage of the urban 
environment of the university and give 
students the opportunity to use the 
resources available in the community," 
Piper said. 

Under consideration is a national 
internship that would dispatch students to 
congressional offices and agencies in 
the executive branches of the federal 
government. 

With the two new degrees, the university 
now offers majors in 33 areas, including 
arts management, business management, 
industrial management, marine science, 
medical technology and social work. 
The physical education program, long 
a popular major, now has master's 
degree status. 
A concentration of 18 semester hours 
with such courses as "Introduction to 
Management and Research," "Problems 
in Physical Education," "Community 
Recreation" and "Physical Education for 
the Exceptional Student" have been 
placed on the new agenda. 
The program is designed for students with 
undergraduate degrees in physical 
education and teachers seeking to 
improve their skills, said coordinator Dr. 
Alice Rodriguez. 

Dr. Eric Valhov, who recently received his 
doctorate in physical education from the 
University of Maryland, is a new faculty 
member who is helping absorb the 
instructional load. 

Besides Valhov and Rodriguez, the 
physical education faculty has two other 
doctorates: Dr. Robert Birrenkott, athletic 
director, and Dr. Judy Bohren, who 
received her doctorate in May from the 
University of Maryland. 

The new program hopes to attract physical 
education instructors from Hillsborough 
and the surrounding counties, Dr. 
Rodriguez said. Some 100 undergraduates 
at the university have declared physical 
education to be their majors. 
The master's of education program also 
offers concentrations in elementary 
education, social studies, English, 
industrial arts and education 
administration. 

Majors in political science and urban 
affairs, a master's degree in physical 
education were added to the curriculum 
this fall. 
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ALUMNI NOTES 

University Familyon the Move 

The university welcomes back Joyce 
Plumley as assistant director of alumni 
relations. (The director's spot is 
temporarily vacant.) Joyce will be 
writing this column for the Meuzzin and 
encourages alumni to get in touch 
"with information for alumni notes and 
suggestions for operations...for anything." 

1953 
Betsy Drew Frater came by the alumni 
office with her husband and son, Roger. 
She is executive secretary/office manager 
in the development office of Belmont 
College in Nashville, Tenn. 

1956 
B. J. Brown, president of Unifour Mobile 
Homes in Hickory, N.C., doubled this 
summer as "John" in "Any Wednesday" 
for Lenoir-Rhyne Summer Theatre. 
1958 
Jim Gallagher, was elected president of 
the Florida Sportscasters Association 
for the 1977-78 term at a meeting in 
Daytona Beach. 

1963 
John Terrell stepped into the Hardee 
county school system's top administrative 
job in January, when he was sworn in as 
superintendent of schools. 
Allan H. Windt is in the contract furniture 
business, The Furniture Source, Inc., 
in Tampa. 
1964 
Robert Shorey lives in New York City and 
is in the clothing manufacturing business 
with Coberknit. 

1966 
Joseph R Orlando has been a teacher in 
the New York City school system for nine 
years. He has also earned two masters 
degrees, one in history and the other in 
Asian studies. 
1967 
Lee H. and Janet Rogers Matthews ('66) 
are living in Omaha, Neb., where Lee is 
pediatric psychologist with the department 
of pediatrics of the University of Nebraska 
Medical Center and Janet is assistant 
professor of psychology at Creighton 
University. 

Norman L. Paeth has been appointed 
head basketball coach at Fremont Ross 
High School in Fremont, Ohio. He was 
formerly basketball coach and athletic 
director at St. Mary's Central Catholic High 
School in Sandusky, where he was named 
district 6 "Coach of the Year" in 1976. 

William G. Schreiber is employed by the 
Washington, D.C. consulting firm, Planning 
Systems Inc., and is a staff scientist to 
Commander Oceanographic System 
Atlantic, Norfolk, Va. He lives in 
Virginia Beach. 
1968 
Kendrick Reid is an attorney with the U.S. 
Air Force stationed at Patrick Air Force 
Base near Satellite Beach. He received his 
law degree from the University of Santa 
Clara (Calif.) December of 1976. Originally 
in the university's MacDill Air Force Base 
bootstrap program, Reid was listed in the 
"Who's Who Among American College 
and University Students" publication while 
at Santa Clara. 
Carmen Gonzalez Alonso is a lawyer 
(senior partner) with Zachry, Lewis & 
Alonso of Atlanta, Ga. Her husband, Dr. 
Kenneth Alonso, is laboratory director of 
Laboratory Procedures South, a regional 
clinical-pathology reference lab owned by 
the Upjohn Company. 

1969 
Nicholas G. Carmanica, U.S. Air Force 
captain, is a vehicle maintenance officer of 
the Strategic Air Command at Carswell 
AFB, Tex., where he recently received the 
U.S. Air Force commendation medal. 
Robert W. Davis is sales manager for 
Metropolitan Life Insurance Company in 
Sunbury, Pa. 

Mandy Flores has been appointed 
manager of the Miami branch office of 
Xerox Corporation and is responsible for 
sales, service and marketing of Xerox 
copiers, duplicators and other com-
munications equipment in an eight-county 
area surrounding Miami. 
Harry J. Grote received a master's 
degree from the University of Missouri in 
1974 in American History, a second 
master's in 1976 in educational counseling 
from California State College, San 
Bernardino. He is working at the University 
of California, Riverside, as a counselor. 
Charles Perry, Jr., received a doctor of 
jurisprudence degree from Rutgers 
University and is a lawyer in Redington 
Beach. 

1970 
Franclyn (Wyner) and Michael Hyman 
announce the birth of a son, Glen Howard, 
March 3. They live in North Miami. 
1971 
Cherryl Cook is teaching science in a 
Broward County middle school and 
working part-time for Jordan Marsh 
Company in Fort Lauderdale. 
Eileen Gloria Fernandez earned a doctor 
of philosophy degree in May from the 
University of Mississippi. 
Maryanne (Mabel) Lacko married Ruben 
D. Nava last summer. They live in Glen 
Rock, N.J. 
1972 
Kristy Schrader Budner has a 
home occupation business for 
typing services, Kristy's Typing Service, in 
Tampa. 
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Mark Erwin Henze and Gina Poland 
('71), married in June of '72, have a son 
and live in Randallstown, Md. 
1973 
Charles E. Bowers, U.S. Air Force senior 
master sergeant, is a telecommunications 
operations superintendent with the Air 
Force Communications Service at Patrick 
AFB, Fla. 
James D. Goodlow has been 
commissioned a first lieutenant in the U.S. 
Air Force and is assigned to Kelly AFB, 
Tex. He is logistics officer with the Military 
Airlift Command. 
James R. Gresham, U.S. Air Force 
lieutenant colonel, is a deputy missile 
combat crew commander with the 
Strategic Air Command serving at 
McConnell AFB, Kan. 
Karin R. Swearingen (Mrs. Paul Olsen) 
lives in Downers Grove, Ill. 
1974 
Robert Beiseigel has been named head 
of the alcoholic treatment program at the 
West Central Florida Human Resources 
Center and is a counselor in a similar 
program in Pinellas County. 

Rodger E. Carter has been 
commissioned a second lieutenant in the 
U.S. Air Force. He is at Mather AFB, Calif., 
for training and duty as a security police 
officer. 

John Charlton has earned a master's 
degree in psychology and works with the 
U.S. Air Force as a guidance counselor, 
assigned to Wiesbaden, Germany. If you 
are in the area contact him at Weisbaden 
Military 3430 or 6171. 

Richard E. Kangas is a boatmaster at 
Tyndall AFB, Fla. with the 4756th Air 
Defense Squadron, which recently won the 
U.S. Air Force Outstanding Unit Award. 

jri  
Judy Lynn Scott won her wings and is 
now a flight attendant with Delta Air Lines 
in Miami, Florida. 

1975 
Robin Alyce Hunt and Robert Peter 
Franz were married in February, 1976, and 
are living in Sterling, Va. Robin is working 
for the Northern Virginia Mental Health 
Institute as a psychiatric nurse assistant 
and Robert is with Giant Food, Inc. 

Paul F. Stewart has been commissioned a 
second lieutenant in the U.S. Air Force and 
is assigned to Hancock Field, N.Y., for 
training and duty as a weapons controller. 
David S. Weisman is enrolled in graduate 
studies at St. Bonaventure University, St. 
Bonaventure, N.Y. 
1976 
J. L. Allen is working on a master's 
degree in psychological counseling at the 
University of Northern Colorado. He 
has applied for a commission in the U.S. 
Air Force. 
Alvin R. Chiles has graduated from the 
U.S. Air Force health services 
administration course at Sheppard AFB, 
Tex., and is assigned to Scott AFB, III. 
Joy Ann Schenck and Chester 
Czaplinski, Jr., ('75) were married in July 
and are living in Union, N.J. Chet is a 
health teacher and football coach at 
Burnett Junior High School in Union. 

Jim Fusco is employed by The Litton 
Corporation as a reprographics sales 
representative and lives in Dallas, Tex. 

Eddie Figueroa is a loan counselor at 
Clearwater Federal Savings and Loan 
Association in Brandon. 
J. Kenneth Eagles, Jr. and Mary Anne 
Levings ('75) were married at the 
Capehart Chapel at Patrick AFB. Both are 
employed by Florida Air Academy and will 
live at Lauderhill, Fla. 
Frederick G. Lagergren ("Swede") is 
chief of transportation for the 3902nd Air 
Base Wing at Offutt AFB, Neb. 

Robin M. Siegel, accepted into 
the Peace Corps, is waiting for assignment 
in Africa. She is substitute-teaching in the 
Rutherford (N.C.) County School System. 
Steven M. Strauch is employed by the 
Waterfront Commission of New York 
Harbor as a police officer. 
Esther Maria Talledo married Norman 
Keller Snook, Jr. in April. Snook is a 
graduate of Hampden-Sydney College 
of Virginia and is president of Snook 
Insurance Agency, Inc., in Tampa. 

Gloria Olson received her master's of 
music degree in instrumental conducting in 
August and will work as band and choir 
director at Aurora Catholic Central High 
School, Aurora, Ill. 

Jo Ann K. Johnson (MBA) has been 
named senior technical analyst for GTE 
Data Services' Systems Development 
Center in Tampa, Florida. 
George P. Kiekliter is enrolled in Stetson 
University College of Law in Gulfport. 

IN MEMORIAM 
Lillian Buisset '50 
Alice M. Evans Epperson '49 
Carolyn Ruth Hitch '62 
Isabell Edith Lord '52 
Sanford Byron Mansell '55 
Douglas R. Milne '74 
Donald Grant Shults '58 
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Alumni Letter 

Message from Joyce 

September, 1977 
Dear Fellow Alumnus: 
As president of our National Alumni 
Association I wanted to take this 
opportunity to introduce myself and bring 
you up to date on campus happenings. 
School started Sept. 1. September 9 the 
Tampa Alpha alumni chapter is sponsoring 
a faculty/alumni cocktail party in Fletcher 
Lounge on campus to welcome the faculty 
and give the alumni an opportunity to 
visit campus, review the changes and 
get acquainted. 

The middle of September we will start our 
1977-78 Annual Fund drive and will be 
calling on you for much needed support of 
university needs and goals. 

October will bring parents to campus from 
far and wide for the annual Parent's 
Weekend, Oct. 28, 29 and 30. Everyone is 
welcome to enjoy this gala weekend. 

Homecoming, as you know, is a spring 
event now with golf and tennis 
tournaments, special get-togethers in 
meetings, functions with the students and 
class reunion dinners and/or parties. Our 
national championship crew will have 
another regatta and, we will have a new 
president for everyone to meet. The dates 
for Homecoming '78 are March 17, 18 and 
19. Mark your calendar now and start 
making plans. 

Keep the university in a top priority position 
for your tax-deductible contribution. The 
university needs your support and you 
can't get more for your money than when 
you invest in tomorrow's leaders. 
Looking forward to seeing you on campus, 
I am, 
Sincerely, 

(,i_nck.  

Directory planned for Tampa 
alumni 
All alumni of Tampa will be contacted 
during the next few weeks by 
representatives of the Bernard Harris Co. 
of New York for information to be used in a 
directory of Tampa alumni. No other use 
will be made of the information gathered. 

The Harris Company has been 
contracted as the official publisher and will 
compile, publish and market the directory 
at no cost to the Tampa Alumni Association 
or the university. The pubication will be 
supported through the sale of advertising 
space and individual copies of the 
directory. 
The Harris Company will publish only 
enough directories to fill the pre-publication 
orders, and no once except alumni will be 
allowed to purchase the directory. 

Joyce Mays Traina '63 
President, 
University of Tampa National 

Alumni Association 
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Fall Calendar 
Sept. 12 
Sept. 21 
Sept. 23 

Sept. 24 

Sept. 26 

Sept. 29 
Oct. 1 

Oct. 3 

Oct. 4 
Oct. 5 

Oct. 12 

Oct. 13 
Oct. 15 

Oct. 17 
Oct. 18 

Oct. 21 

Oct. 26 

Oct. 28 

Nov. 1 

Nov. 8 

Nov. 12 

Investment and Stock Market Course begins 
Student Recital, 1 p.m. 
Women's volleyball against Manatee Junior 
College and St. Petersburg Junior College, 
away, times to be announced. 
Women's volleyball vs. Stetson University, 
home, 11 a.m. 
Real estate I salesman's course begins. 
Real estate II broker's course begins. 
Time and territorial management course 
begins 
Duo piano recital, 8:15 p.m. 
Women's volleyball vs. Flagler College, 
away, 3 p.m. 
Security Officer Academy begins 
Fire and casualty insurance course begins 
Harpsichord concert, 8:15 p.m. 
Women's volleyball vs. University of South 
Florida and Hillsborough Community 
College, away, 7 p.m. and 8 p.m. 
Senior Recital, 8:15 p.m. 
Women's volleyball vs. University of South 
Florida and Manatee Junior College, home, 6 
p.m. and 8 p.m. 

Faculty recital, 8:15 p.m. 
Women's volleyball vs. Hillsborough 
Community College, away. 
Student recital, 1 p.m. 
Women's volleyball vs. St. Leo College and 
Florida Southern College, away, 6:30 p.m. 
Opera scenes, 8:15 p.m. 
Women's volleyball vs. Stetson University, 
away, 7 p.m. 
Women's volleyball vs. University of South 
Florida, home, 6 p.m. 
Parent's Weekend begins 
Women's volleyball vs. St. Petersburg Junior 
College, home, 6 p.m. 
Women's volleyball vs. Hillsborough 
Community College and St. Leo Junior 
College, home, 6 p.m. and 8 p.m. 
Women's volleyball vs. Manatee Junior 
College, away, 7:30 p.m. 
State women's volleyball tournament, Florida 
Technological University, teams and times 
unknown. 

university of Minion 
Tampa,Florida 33606, Phone (813) 253-8861 
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